
A Nod to Your Loyalty & Support in the New Year 

Dear Brother <Last_Name>,

As we head into 2022, I’m writing to thank you for your gift and for the message it sends to our volunteers and to our 
active and alumni Brotherhood: you care about Phi Sigma Kappa.  

Now, more than ever, this message matters. Why? If the last two years have taught us anything, it’s that personal 
connections are critical. Virtual or in-person, staying in touch with our nearest and dearest friends gives our lives 
meaning—it can even improve our health and well-being. Phi Sigma Kappa has gifted us with these relationships and, 
together we should do all we can to make the most of them. That’s the #1 reason this alumni program exists, thanks to 
donors like you.

I’m happy to include your name on our Honor Roll of Donors to date for this giving year, acknowledging your 
leadership and commitment. Like you, I believe Phi Sigma Kappa made a positive difference in my life, through 
character development, life skills and, most importantly, friendships. 

I cherish the memories I made and look forward to making more. Thank you again for joining me in honoring the 
mission of the fraternity and its lifelong impact. I wish you health and happiness in the New Year and look forward to 
opportunities for our Brotherhood to connect and bond.

Fraternally,

Martin Barbato ’79
President, The Phi Sigma Kappa Association - Kappa

P.S. As a generous donor, you are the foundation of our future—a future built on meaningful connections unique to the 
Phi Sigma Kappa Brotherhood. Your gift makes a difference by sustaining our friendships across time and distance and by 
paying it forward to new generations.

Sustaining Our Lifelong Bonds In 2022

Tools to keep our Brotherhood informed, engaged and strong:

Look for news on upcoming events like: Homecoming, golf outings, mini-
reunions, tailgates, and more for re-living the good old days, making new 
memories, and keeping Phi Sigma Kappa traditions alive.

How To Share & Connect In The New Year

•	 Share alumni news by writing in using the form on the back of this letter or by using the online “Submit an Update” 
form under the “Alumni Corner” tab at phisigpsu.com. We’ll publish class updates in the next Kappa News.

•	 Log on at phisigpsu.com and visit the “Directory” page under the Directory tab to see which brothers live near 
you on our alumni map, or search our directory to find your friends’ contact info and plan to meet up!

$1,000+	  $500-$999.99	 $250-$499.99
$100-$249.99	 $51-$99.99	 Up to $50.99

I AM PLEASED TO MAKE A CONTRIBUTION OF:

Detach and return this portion in the envelope provided.

See back to update contact information!

537-41497 D

Phi Sigma Kappa
The Pennsylvania State University 
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Gifts to the annual fund are not tax deductible.

Signature

Account #

Expiration Date                                         CVV
(3-digit number on back of card)

My check is enclosed $		   , payable to
    Phi Sigma Kappa Association, 537AF0101

Or, call our Toll-Free Donation Hotline 1-800-975-6699
Please charge my:   Mastercard  Visa $
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9/14 @ Indiana

9/11 vs. Ball State

9/18 vs. Auburn

9/25 vs. Villanova
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12/4 BIG 10 CHAMPIONSHIP

@ Indianapolis

Dear Brother,

Before launching into other business (and 

so while I have your attention), please take 

note that on October 23, 2021, we will be 

celebrating Homecoming!  

Homecoming is live and virtual for Fall 

2021!

The Alumni Board’s plan is to hold an event 

similar to the Homecoming 2019 event, which 

was acclaimed as a considerable success. We plan 

to start at 5:00 p.m. with a cocktail hour (with 

live entertainment), followed by a catered buffet 

dinner, and then followed by a brief meeting.  

For those who are unable to attend in person, 

please see the Zoom link and instructions at the 

end of the letter. This link will also be posted in 

the following Kappa social media group sites:  

• LinkedIn – either join the group “Phi 

Sigma Kappa (Kappa Chapter)” or use this link:  

https://www.linkedin.com/in/phi-sigma-

kappa-kappa-chapter-40a3581b9/

• Facebook – either join the group “Phi 

Sigma Kappa - Kappa Chapter” or use this link:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/

PSKKappa

 Our plan is to hold the virtual meeting 

from 7:00 p.m. EST to 8:00 p.m. EST. We 

will have presentations by the Board, a vote on 

board members and officers, a virtual tour of 

the house (care of the Actives), including the 

Kappa History Room, and a Q&A with alumni.  

We look forward to seeing you, in person or 

virtually.

Kappa is strong and thriving.

For the new academic year, the total number of 

Actives is up!  We have 50 total Actives, 25 of 

which are living in the house. These are great 

numbers, in comparison to recent years and 

in the face of the challenges that fraternities 

continue to face nationwide.

 I’m pleased to also report that the house and 

Kappa’s finances are in strong shape. The House 

looks great, thanks to the dedicated and regular 

efforts of Board member David Hyland, who 

serves as House Committee Chair, and to the 

very caring and involved Actives. Please see the 

article on page 2 about Work Weekend and a 

very successful effort to maintain and improve 

the House for the start of the new school year.  

 The financial position is strong, which is 

directly due to the Board’s stewardship. As I 

have described before, the Board adopts two 

separate budgets—one for housing and a second 

for alumni association activities. We have 

been successful in running the housing P&L 

at a surplus, which is being used to make the 

additional payments to principal. As a result, 

the mortgage debt has been reduced to about 

$275,000 and we are on track to pay off the 

mortgage by no later than the end of 2023.  

Homecoming Details, Finance Updates, and Staying 

Connected to Keep Us Strong

<<SCANLINE>>



Your Loyalty & Support in the New Year 

Dear Brother <Last_Name>,

As we head into 2022, I’m writing to thank you for your past support and for the message it sends to our volunteers and 
to our active and alumni Brotherhood: you care about Phi Sigma Kappa.    

Now, more than ever, this message matters. Why? If the last two years have taught us anything, it’s that personal 
connections are critical. Virtual or in-person, staying in touch with our nearest and dearest friends gives our lives 
meaning—it can even improve our health and well-being. Phi Sigma Kappa has gifted us with these relationships and, 
together we should do all we can to make the most of them. That’s the #1 reason this alumni program exists, thanks to 
donors like you.

I’d love to include your name on our Honor Roll of Donors for this giving year, acknowledging your leadership 
and commitment. Like you, I believe Phi Sigma Kappa made a positive difference in my life, through character 
development, life skills and, most importantly, friendships. 

I cherish the memories I made and look forward to making more. Join me in honoring the mission of the fraternity 
and its lifelong impact by making a gift in 2022. I wish you health and happiness in the New Year and look forward to 
opportunities for our Brotherhood to connect and bond.

Fraternally,

Martin Barbato ’79
President, The Phi Sigma Kappa Association - Kappa

P.S. Generous donors like you are the foundation of our future—a future built on meaningful connections unique to the 
Phi Sigma Kappa Brotherhood. Your gift makes a difference by sustaining our friendships across time and distance and by 
paying it forward to new generations.

Sustaining Our Lifelong Bonds In 2022

Tools to keep our Brotherhood informed, engaged and strong:

Look for news on upcoming events like: Homecoming, golf outings, mini-
reunions, tailgates, and more for re-living the good old days, making new 
memories, and keeping Phi Sigma Kappa traditions alive.

How To Share & Connect In The New Year

•	 Share alumni news by writing in using the form on the back of this letter or by using the online “Submit an Update” 
form under the “Alumni Corner” tab at phisigpsu.com. We’ll publish class updates in the next Kappa News.

•	 Log on at phisigpsu.com and visit the “Directory” page under the Directory tab to see which brothers live near 
you on our alumni map, or search our directory to find your friends’ contact info and plan to meet up!

$1,000+	  $500-$999.99	 $250-$499.99
$100-$249.99	 $51-$99.99	 Up to $50.99

I AM PLEASED TO MAKE A CONTRIBUTION OF:

Detach and return this portion in the envelope provided.

See back to update contact information!

537-41497 LD

Phi Sigma Kappa
The Pennsylvania State University 
Alumni Relations Processing Center
P.O. Box 7007
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

Gifts to the annual fund are not tax deductible.
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PSU 2021 Football 

Schedule

9/14 @ Indiana

9/11 vs. Ball State

9/18 vs. Auburn

9/25 vs. Villanova

10/2 @ Indiana 

10/9 @ Iowa

10/23 vs. Illinois 

10/30 @ Ohio State

11/6 @ Maryland

11/13 vs. Michigan

11/20 vs. Rutgers

11/27 @ Michigan

12/4 BIG 10 CHAMPIONSHIP

@ Indianapolis

Dear Brother,

Before launching into other business (and 

so while I have your attention), please take 

note that on October 23, 2021, we will be 

celebrating Homecoming!  

Homecoming is live and virtual for Fall 

2021!

The Alumni Board’s plan is to hold an event 

similar to the Homecoming 2019 event, which 

was acclaimed as a considerable success. We plan 

to start at 5:00 p.m. with a cocktail hour (with 

live entertainment), followed by a catered buffet 

dinner, and then followed by a brief meeting.  

For those who are unable to attend in person, 

please see the Zoom link and instructions at the 

end of the letter. This link will also be posted in 

the following Kappa social media group sites:  

• LinkedIn – either join the group “Phi 

Sigma Kappa (Kappa Chapter)” or use this link:  

https://www.linkedin.com/in/phi-sigma-

kappa-kappa-chapter-40a3581b9/

• Facebook – either join the group “Phi 

Sigma Kappa - Kappa Chapter” or use this link:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/

PSKKappa

 Our plan is to hold the virtual meeting 

from 7:00 p.m. EST to 8:00 p.m. EST. We 

will have presentations by the Board, a vote on 

board members and officers, a virtual tour of 

the house (care of the Actives), including the 

Kappa History Room, and a Q&A with alumni.  

We look forward to seeing you, in person or 

virtually.

Kappa is strong and thriving.

For the new academic year, the total number of 

Actives is up!  We have 50 total Actives, 25 of 

which are living in the house. These are great 

numbers, in comparison to recent years and 

in the face of the challenges that fraternities 

continue to face nationwide.

 I’m pleased to also report that the house and 

Kappa’s finances are in strong shape. The House 

looks great, thanks to the dedicated and regular 

efforts of Board member David Hyland, who 

serves as House Committee Chair, and to the 

very caring and involved Actives. Please see the 

article on page 2 about Work Weekend and a 

very successful effort to maintain and improve 

the House for the start of the new school year.  

 The financial position is strong, which is 

directly due to the Board’s stewardship. As I 

have described before, the Board adopts two 

separate budgets—one for housing and a second 

for alumni association activities. We have 

been successful in running the housing P&L 

at a surplus, which is being used to make the 

additional payments to principal. As a result, 

the mortgage debt has been reduced to about 

$275,000 and we are on track to pay off the 

mortgage by no later than the end of 2023.  

Homecoming Details, Finance Updates, and Staying 

Connected to Keep Us Strong

<<SCANLINE>>



Your Loyalty & Support in the New Year 

Dear Brother <Last_Name>,

As we head into 2022, I’m writing to ask you to join me in sending a message to our volunteers and to our active and 
alumni Brotherhood: that now, more than ever, Phi Sigma Kappa matters.  

Why? If the last two years have taught us anything, it’s that personal connections are critical. Virtual or in-person, staying 
in touch with our nearest and dearest friends gives our lives meaning—it can even improve our health and well-being. 
Phi Sigma Kappa has gifted us with these relationships and, together we should do all we can to make the most of them. 
That’s the #1 reason this alumni program exists, thanks to generous support from alumni Brothers

I’d love to include your name on our Honor Roll of Donors for this giving year, acknowledging your leadership 
and commitment. I believe Phi Sigma Kappa made a positive difference in my life, through character development, life 
skills and, most importantly, friendships. If you share this belief, make a gift in 2022. Gifts of all sizes make an impact on 
our goal to keep our alumni connected. 

I cherish the memories I made and look forward to making more. Join me in honoring the mission of the fraternity and 
its lifelong impact with your support. I wish you health and happiness in the New Year and look forward to opportunities 
for our Brotherhood to connect and bond.

Fraternally,

Martin Barbato ’79
President, The Phi Sigma Kappa Association - Kappa

P.S. Alumni support is the foundation of our future—a future built on meaningful connections unique to the Phi Sigma 
Kappa Brotherhood. Your gift makes a difference by sustaining our friendships across time and distance and by paying it 
forward to new generations.

Sustaining Our Lifelong Bonds In 2022

Tools to keep our Brotherhood informed, engaged and strong:

Look for news on upcoming events like: Homecoming, golf outings, mini-
reunions, tailgates, and more for re-living the good old days, making new 
memories, and keeping Phi Sigma Kappa traditions alive.

How To Share & Connect In The New Year

•	 Share alumni news by writing in using the form on the back of this letter or by using the online “Submit an Update” 
form under the “Alumni Corner” tab at phisigpsu.com. We’ll publish class updates in the next Kappa News.

•	 Log on at phisigpsu.com and visit the “Directory” page under the Directory tab to see which brothers live near 
you on our alumni map, or search our directory to find your friends’ contact info and plan to meet up!

$1,000+	  $500-$999.99	 $250-$499.99
$100-$249.99	 $51-$99.99	 Up to $50.99

I AM PLEASED TO MAKE A CONTRIBUTION OF:

Detach and return this portion in the envelope provided.

See back to update contact information!
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PSU 2021 Football 

Schedule

9/14 @ Indiana

9/11 vs. Ball State

9/18 vs. Auburn

9/25 vs. Villanova

10/2 @ Indiana 

10/9 @ Iowa

10/23 vs. Illinois 

10/30 @ Ohio State

11/6 @ Maryland

11/13 vs. Michigan

11/20 vs. Rutgers

11/27 @ Michigan

12/4 BIG 10 CHAMPIONSHIP

@ Indianapolis

Dear Brother,

Before launching into other business (and 

so while I have your attention), please take 

note that on October 23, 2021, we will be 

celebrating Homecoming!  

Homecoming is live and virtual for Fall 

2021!

The Alumni Board’s plan is to hold an event 

similar to the Homecoming 2019 event, which 

was acclaimed as a considerable success. We plan 

to start at 5:00 p.m. with a cocktail hour (with 

live entertainment), followed by a catered buffet 

dinner, and then followed by a brief meeting.  

For those who are unable to attend in person, 

please see the Zoom link and instructions at the 

end of the letter. This link will also be posted in 

the following Kappa social media group sites:  

• LinkedIn – either join the group “Phi 

Sigma Kappa (Kappa Chapter)” or use this link:  

https://www.linkedin.com/in/phi-sigma-

kappa-kappa-chapter-40a3581b9/

• Facebook – either join the group “Phi 

Sigma Kappa - Kappa Chapter” or use this link:

https://www.facebook.com/groups/

PSKKappa

 Our plan is to hold the virtual meeting 

from 7:00 p.m. EST to 8:00 p.m. EST. We 

will have presentations by the Board, a vote on 

board members and officers, a virtual tour of 

the house (care of the Actives), including the 

Kappa History Room, and a Q&A with alumni.  

We look forward to seeing you, in person or 

virtually.

Kappa is strong and thriving.

For the new academic year, the total number of 

Actives is up!  We have 50 total Actives, 25 of 

which are living in the house. These are great 

numbers, in comparison to recent years and 

in the face of the challenges that fraternities 

continue to face nationwide.

 I’m pleased to also report that the house and 

Kappa’s finances are in strong shape. The House 

looks great, thanks to the dedicated and regular 

efforts of Board member David Hyland, who 

serves as House Committee Chair, and to the 

very caring and involved Actives. Please see the 

article on page 2 about Work Weekend and a 

very successful effort to maintain and improve 

the House for the start of the new school year.  

 The financial position is strong, which is 

directly due to the Board’s stewardship. As I 

have described before, the Board adopts two 

separate budgets—one for housing and a second 

for alumni association activities. We have 

been successful in running the housing P&L 

at a surplus, which is being used to make the 

additional payments to principal. As a result, 

the mortgage debt has been reduced to about 

$275,000 and we are on track to pay off the 

mortgage by no later than the end of 2023.  

Homecoming Details, Finance Updates, and Staying 

Connected to Keep Us Strong

<<SCANLINE>>



Share a Story!
What are the top 3 things you gained from your Phi Sig membership?

What is the best thing about the alumni experience? 

What’s new in your life today?

Your responses may be published in an upcoming Kappa Chapter communication.

2021-22 HONOR ROLL OF DONORS
The list below reflects donors who gave to the Annual Fund between August 1, 2021, and February 9, 2022. 

Thank you to all our donors for their ongoing generosity.

E-mail Direct Mail Home Phone Cell Phone

THANK YOU! KEEP IN TOUCH! *Please indicate any changes to your personal information
OR visit our alumni website at www.phisigpsu.com  to update your information.

Name: Home Phone:

Cell Phone:

E-mail Address:

Professional Title:

Work Phone:

Birth Date:

Home Address: 

Work Address: 

<Street Address 1> <Street Address 2>
<City>, <ST> <Zip>

Keep me informed about Phi Sig!
I prefer being contacted through (check all that apply):

$1,000+
William De Grandis	   1977
James Whipkey	    1980

$500-$999.99
James Hancock	    1953
John Lloyd	    1962
Mark Barbato	 1979
David Hyland	    1980
Matthew Hilbert	    1981

$250 - $499.99
Frederick Jacobs	    1969
Steven Brose	    1969

Richard Richardson	   1970
Edward Buchan	    1974
A. Roy Kern	    1983
Edric Fetter	    1994

$100 - $249.99
Kermit Stahr	    1966
Donald Kirby	    1966
Robert Balenovich	    1970
Stephen Yorks	    1973
William Albertson	    1973
Bruce McKinney	    1979
Gary DeCock	    1983
John Caspero	    1986

$51 - $99.99
Ralph Turley	    1956
Kevin Courter	    1980


